Wasco County Library Service District Board Meeting Tuesday, June 18, 2024 Location: The Dalles Library & Zoom

Board Members Present: Corliss Marsh, Rita Rathkey, Mary Beechler, Dave Mason

Staff Members Present: Maggie Pando, Valerie Stephenson, Sarah Tierney

Called to order: 4:37 p.m.

Recognition of Visitors and Interested Parties: none

Minutes: Rita Rathkey moved to accept the minutes, seconded by Mary Beechler; and the minutes were approved

Director reports:

Maupin: Got through Maupin Daze, had Alex Zerbe in the Park; served about 200 people, and had a fantastic book sale for the foundation. Since then it has been a little quieter on purpose before the launch of the Summer Reading Program, because the summer is going to be crazy busy.

Summer Reading started this week, kids will be making clothespin birds this week as a craft. They'll have the first performer next week. It'll be Rhys Thomas, doing magic, juggling, and comedian stuff. Maupin doesn't have quite as many kids signed up this year, not sure what's behind that; hopefully will get some more.

Nancy Wesson, library assistant, has moved, but is still coming in on Saturdays for right now to help out with the transition. Her position has been posted, there are 3 applicants, and reviews will start next week, and then interviews. Valerie is excited about the applicants and hopeful that they will get someone good.

Maupin has books and bags set up to give away for summer reading. Tomorrow, Greta Berquist, from the State Library is coming, even though the library will be closed for Juneteenth; Valerie will meet with her and show her the library.

Dufur: Sarah met with Greta today; it's always so encouraging to chat with her, she's always so positive and helpful. She had some good ideas for Facebook and advertising, and shared some resources for the school library.

The library has requalified for a revitalization grant, but had to ask for an extension of the deadline, which was granted. One of the glitches they've had is that when Jeff sent the email for the budget approval, he wasn't specific on what that budget is supposed to be used for, so now the COF and the superintendent were thinking "oh, we have more money" without realizing that the library board was trying to get a second employee for Saturday hours. That group meets again on June 20th, and even though Sarah has been trying to explain that to them, but thinks it would be very beneficial if Jeff, as well as the library board were to send an email stating exactly what that money is for. Corliss assured Sarah that someone from the Board will send an email explaining what that money is earmarked for.

The Dalles: Jeff is on vacation this week. Maggie told the board about the second chance Summer Reading Party that will be going on this evening from 6:00-7:00; so that those families who couldn't come this afternoon can also participate in the kick-off festivities. The Kick-off Party, which was from 2:00-4:00 today, was still going on at 4:15 and the gate count was over 1,000. Greta Berquist, from the State Library, was here in the middle of all this, arriving shortly after it started; and was still here helping with clean-up. While here, Greta had a chance to meet with the student intern, Aela Buchanan, who was hired through an LSTA grant.

Old Business: Library Board terms – there was a discussion regarding term limits and representation. Corliss moved to approve the Board terms, after they have been amended to show that Rita Rathkey is a representative of the City of The Dalles, and Dave Mason is At Large, seconded by Mary Beechler, vote was unanimous. Corliss's term expires at the end of June (less than two weeks away), and if she is to be reappointed, Jeff needs to start that process before then.

Jeff's evaluation – Tina was originally going to follow-up with the City of The Dalles regarding Board input for the evaluation. However, since she is not available right now, Corliss will contact Matthew Klebes on behalf of the Board.

Floor – The City brought in an engineer who has done a lot of work for the City in the past. They pulled up a large section of the carpet and looked underneath and reported that it was fine. They will sign-off on it to move forward with the carpet project.

Shaniko – Maggie shared that she had heard from Debra, and they have found the missing modem; which is great. We currently have the equipment here, the station could be moved back into City Hall, and if the public needs to do a search, or print something, it will be available.

The question was brought up about what the District provides Shaniko, as there are no real library services available, it is just the computer/printer and internet. There are no programs, no library van visits, no books to check out. The consensus was that this is something to be discussed at the work session in July, along with services for other rural areas of the County.

New Business: There was a discussion regarding the need to have a work session, which has been talked about several times. The decision was made to hold a short Board meeting on Tuesday, July 16, 2024, at 4:30 p.m., followed by a work session that will go on as long as necessary. The goal of the session is planning for the Library for the coming year, month by month.

Corliss, had something to add to New Business; she shared that she had attended the joint meeting between the City Council and the County Commissioners, when they were talking about Google money. They just signed an agreement, they're going to receive money, and they're asking what they should do with this money. There is a survey on the County's website asking what to do.

They are also asking all the taxing districts what they would like to see done with the money. One board member mentioned that if the District were to receive monies, it would be nice to expand the children's area, as that space has already been outgrown. Others agreed, and further stated that the entire library needs to be expanded; there is no storage space, and the area has been outgrown.

There was several minutes of discussion as to what the District might want to see the money used for, if received. Would creating an endowment fund be an option? Should each of the three libraries receive a percentage? Should the money be used to expand The Dalles Library, as it is the main library in the District, and all would benefit? Another suggestion was to use the money to expand services to the Hispanic community.

Further discussion brought up the fact that expanding services wouldn't be a one-time thing. It would have to include staffing to provide services. With the number of Hispanic families in this area (The Dalles), perhaps the next time there is a Board position open, someone from the Hispanic community should be appointed. There was also talk about how many board members are allowed. Are they restricted to the existing five? Discussion of this will be continued at the July work session.

In other New Business, Dave asked for updates from those that attended the recent library conference. Mary shared that the best workshop she attended was about the challenge policy. Most libraries that are having problems with their book challenge policies, and how to write one that's going to protect you better. The Deschutes Library lead this discussion and Mary would like to take their policy and use it to help beef up our policy. Of all of the District's policies, this is the most important one. Book challenges are a big deal right now, nationwide. Corliss said that she attended a workshop on Friends groups, and it was very good. She also saw a bike that was being used to deliver books/library

services. She thought it was a great idea. Something like that could be used to take books or materials over to the park when an event was going on.

Financials: On page two, regarding total fund expenditures, Mary said that she knows there is a large amount set aside for the van purchase, but why is the unexpended number so high?

Next meeting will be Tuesday, July 16th at 4:30, with a Board meeting followed by a work session.

Meeting adjourned: 6:00 p.m.

District, Board of Directors
Tina Coleman, Chairman
Corliss Marsh, Vice Chairman
Rita Rathkey, Board Member
Mary Beechler, Board Member
Dave Mason, Board Member

Wasco County Library Service